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International Accounting Standards Board 
Columbus Building 
7 Westferry Circus 
Canary Wharf 
London
E14 4HD 

20 August 2019 

Dear Sir 

Exposure Draft ED/2019/2 – Annual Improvements to IFRS Standards 2018-2020 

We are pleased to comment on the above Exposure Draft (the ED).  Following consultation 
with the BDO network1, this letter summarises views of member firms that provided 
comments on the ED. 

We agree with the proposals except for one element of the proposed amendment to IFRS 1 
First-time Adoption of International Financial Reporting Standards.

Paragraph BC5 to the proposed amendments to IFRS 1 notes that: 

‘The Board considered, but decided against, permitting or requiring entities that 
previously applied IFRS 1 to apply the proposed amendment.’ 

The rationale for this decision is explained in subparagraphs, being that there would be no 
additional cost relief for entities, and users would potentially be confused as they would not 
expect an existing preparer of IFRS financial statements to be affected by an amendment to 
IFRS 1. 

However, by permitting an entity that previously applied IFRS 1 to apply the proposed 
amendment, the entity would be able to eliminate a consolidation adjustment and would also 
not need to make two different adjustments on the subsequent partial or complete disposal 
of the subsidiary.  While this might appear to be a relatively minor simplification when a 
group contains only a small number of entities, it could be a greater significance for groups 
which contain substantial numbers of entities.  We therefore suggest that the Board 
reconsiders this point and makes the proposed amendment available to entities that 
previously applied IFRS 1 as well as first-time adopters of IFRS.  Provided an entity makes 
appropriate disclosures, we do not believe that users of financial statements would be 
confused by a related adjustment made by an entity that had previously applied IFRS 1. 

                                         



We hope that you will find our comments and observations helpful.  If you would like to 
discuss any of them, please contact me at +44 (0)20 7893 3300 or by email at 
abuchanan@bdoifra.com.

Yours faithfully 

Andrew Buchanan 

Global Head of IFRS 
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